OFFICE OF THE PROVOST
NEWS/UPDATES — DECEMBER 2023

ACADEMIC AFFAIRS

GREETINGS FROM THE PROVOST:
Dear all,

The end of the semester is in sight and | thank you all for your hard work in getting us here and ensuring the integrity
and excitement of our students’ experience at AUP. Beyond the classroom, over the past two months, there have
been some stand-out events including Russell Williams’ and Caroline Laurent’s conference on Narr04 T0912 088.104 57¢
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The Academic Affairs management group wishes you all a Happy Holiday and thank you for your work this semester!

ACADEMIC INTEGRITY: As we near the end of the semester, we would like to remind you of the importance of
academic integrity. Youna Kim is our director of academic integrity and can be reached via
academicintegrity@aup.edu. The university’s policy on academic integrity is found here. The policy also outlines
the process for declaring violations or suspected incidents involving academic integrity. The academic incident
resolution form can be found either on the faculty support page under teaching resources, or via the arc website on
the page entitled information for faculty. We are only able to help educate our students and ensure academic
integrity if you report names and circumstances. Remember, you are in full control of how to sanction a first
individual offense within your course. However, if it turns out a reported violation is actually a second violation for
an individual student, the Office of Academic Integrity will be involved as needed. Please do not hesitate to reach
out if you have any questions or need to consult on an individual case.

BOOKS AND BOOKSTORE FOR SPRING 2024: Book and supplementary material information orders were due
on 30th October for Spring 2024 — please be in contact with bookstore@aup.edu for any questions.

SUBMITTING SYLLABI (SPRING 2024): All course syllabi for Spring 2024 must be submitted no later than 3rd January
2024,

NEXT YEAR’S COURSE PLANNING (2024-2025): Course planning for next year is underway. Department chairs are
confirming course listings and faculty assignments for fall, spring, and summer next year. Academic Affairs is
currently working on fall 2024 course scheduling. Draft schedules are being sent back for the department chair's
review before being submitted to the Registrar’s Office, who will then send a copy of the fall schedule for faculty
proofing in January. If you have not yet submitted your scheduling preferences/constraints for spring 2025, please
do so now. We will send out reminders shortly. Please remember, as always, that scheduling is an iterative and
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mailto:academicintegrity@aup.edu
/university-policies-guidelines/academic-integrity
/academics/academic-career-resources/academic-affairs-office/faculty-support
/academics/academic-resources/academic-resource-center/information-faculty
mailto:bookstore@aup.edu

ALUMNI MEET-UPS:
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mailto:alumni@aup.edu
/sites/default/files/widget-download/file/2023%20-%20FAB%20new.pdf
https://catalog-2023-2024.aup.edu/course-offering

THE GRADUATE PROGRAMS’ OFFICE

PROCESS AND PROGRAM AWARENESS:
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mailto:internship@aup.edu
/acacademics/ace-center/career-internship-planning/internship-forms
https://aup.campuslabs.com/engage/event/9124181

Kyle McGuan (ACE Academic Advisor) leads a GPS design thinking workshop in November 2023.

OFFICE OF INSTITUTIONAL RESEARCH, ASSESSMENT, AND EFFECTIVENESS

COURSE EVALUATIONS: Course evaluations were sent to students two weeks prior to the end of classes (27-11-
23). Course Evaluations will close on the last day of classes (08-12-23). Please check the response rate in your class
and encourage your students to complete their evaluations if necessary.

ASSESSMENT: Please start preparing your assessment of class Learning Outcomes in preparation for
the deployment of the gOAT (online assessment tool).

ACCREDITATION: Based on the data from our 2023 Annual Institutional Update (AlU), the MSCHE has voiced
concern about our rapidly growing number of student enrollments between 2020 and 2021 and has blessed us with
a request for a Supplemental Information Report due 13-12-23. This increase in enrollments is just a return to
normality after Covid. Nevertheless, the request for an SIR will be added to our Statement of Accreditation Status
(SAS). The SIR has been drafted with the help of the Registrar, ARC, Admissions, and Student Life.

LIBRARY

LIBRARY SELF-STUDY AND REVIEW: After submitting the Library Self-Study Report to President Sonya Stephens
and Provost Hannah Westley in early October the Library hosted two library expert reviewers who looked at all the
library processes and statistics. Thanks to all the faculty, staff, and students who participated in this review. Library
expert consultants Rachel Frick (OCLC) and Rosalyne Metz (Emory University) will be submitting their report in mid-
December making some important recommendations in terms of new directions and adventures to undertake.

SPACE AND EVENTS:
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units and events, such as Hispanic Heritage Month, Halloween events, the Banned Books Month, the Josephine
Baker Symposium, the launching of the first issue of the alumni bi-lingual review Version Originale, the “Récits et
fictions du terrorisme” book signing, among other events. The atrium also hosts student clubs’ meetings in the
afternoons and evenings. And you have surely noticed that the atrium is an even more hybrid space of our Library,
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https://www.revueversionoriginale.com/
http://proxy.aup.fr/login?url=https://academic.oup.com/very-short-introductions
https://aup.libwizard.com/f/oxford-vsi
https://library.aup.edu/afc/streaming
https://libbyapp.com/library/aup
https://auplibrary.wordpress.com/2023/08/23/leisure-collections/
https://aup.libcal.com/appointments/library
https://my.aup.edu/student-life/resources-services/webform/online-exam-accommodation-request-form

AMICAL CONSORTIUM

A SHIFT IN OPERATIONAL FOCUS: VIRTUAL PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT & NETWORKING: As AUP’s
most recent Mellon grant supporting the AMICAL Consortium winds down, AMICAL is shifting its focus this year
towards online professional development and peer networking activities. While eliminating the economic (and
environmental!) costs of travel, this virtual programming focuses on types of activity that AMICAL members have
said are of greatest value to them.

To enhance our event programming, we are piloting a partnership with the Open Society University Network (OSUN)
Library Resources Program to share selected events between OSUN and AMICAL members. This will enable us to
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https://www.amicalnet.org/members
https://opensocietyuniversitynetwork.org/
https://www.amicalnet.org/account/signup
https://www.amicalnet.org/events/genai-tools-in-higher-ed
https://connect.amicalnet.org/t/open-ed-2023-sharing-intentions-interesting-sessions/5710
http://proxy.aup.fr/login?url=https://academic.oup.com/very-short-introductions

Michael Stoepel moderating an AMICAL Keeps Current discussion of recent literature on Al and information
literacy.
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